
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
10 July 2019 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I just wanted to write a short letter to you today to say an official welcome to St John Plessington 
Catholic College.  It has been a pleasure to have your child with us today and to see them getting 
to know our school and begin to find their way around.  
 
Despite any issues that may have been raised in the social media over the last few months, I just 
want to re-assure you that the school is in great shape.  It is a privilege being Head Teacher of a 
school which has teachers and staff totally committed to children and who constantly go the extra-
mile with them. 
 
We will look to ensure that we continue to provide the wide range of extra-curricular opportunities 
that complement the high quality provision that goes on in the classroom.  
 
I am blessed with a highly skilled and effective Senior Leadership team who in turn are supported 
brilliantly by Heads of Department and Heads of Learning as well as all the teaching and support 
staff.  This school will go from strength to strength in September and it really is an exciting time for 
your child to be joining us.  Next time we see them they will, of course, be wearing our uniform and 
from their start today it is obvious that they will be proud to wear their school badge.   
 
Thank you for your confidence in trusting your child to us and we look forward to an exciting 
journey ahead. Have a wonderful summer. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Simon Rylance 
Head Teacher 
 


